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Ontario has heard directly from the municipal sector that operating impacts due to the 

pandemic will continue in 2021. In order to respond to municipal need and to further 

strengthen our communities, we are now investing an additional $500 million to help 

municipalities respond to ongoing and unprecedented 2021 COVID-19 operating 

pressures. While the actual extent of municipal impacts for 2021 are uncertain at this 

time, the province expects that this funding will help municipalities continue to deliver 

the high-quality local services that residents and business rely on, as well as help 

municipalities proceed with planned capital projects in 2021. 

I am pleased to inform you that the Government of Ontario has committed financial 

support to the City of Hamilton through the 2021 COVID-19 Recovery Funding for 

Municipalities program in order to support your COVID-19 operating costs and 

pressures. All municipalities in Ontario are eligible for this program and the level of 

funding is based on the proportion of COVID-19 cases in the Public Health Unit for your 

respective municipality during the period of January 1, 2021 to February 18, 2021. I 

have reviewed the eligibility criteria for provincial assistance under the program and 

have determined that accordingly, your municipality will receive $18,681,919.00, subject 

to your municipality returning a copy of this letter, signed by your municipal treasurer, to 

the ministry by March 31, 2021. You will receive these funds in two equal instalments -

one instalment on or before May 1, 2021 and the other on or before November 1, 2021. 

Please note that your municipality is accountable for using this funding for the purpose 

of addressing your priority COVID-19 operating costs and pressures. If the amount of 

the funding your municipality receives exceeds your 2021 COVID-19 operating costs 

and pressures, the province's expectation is that your municipality will place the excess 
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